


6. Just on the one aspect of Mr Campbell-Taylor’s capacity of dishonesty, lying and public
misrepresentation, I refer the Tribunal to the video of the Election Wardmote, or hustings, on
19 March 2014. This can be viewed on YouTube here:

https://tinyurl.com/portsoken

The candidate speeches, including that of Mr Campbell-Taylor begin at 03:00 minutes into
the video. At 29:19 minutes into the video, I and other local residents challenge Mr
Campbell-Taylor about some of the false claims he made during the Election, such as his
claim that he had persuaded the City of London Corporation to complete repairs to the
Estates in the Ward, when these had been achieved by other Councilmen. While it is perhaps
the case that the public have come to expect secular politicians to lie openly in order to gain
power, | would ask the Church of England authorities if this is behaviour that is becoming
and appropriate for a vicar.

7. As the Secretary of Portsoken Ward Club, I directly witnessed the behaviour of Mr
William Campbell-Taylor when in 2016 he attempted to impose himself on the Ward Club,
and manipulate the legal system to bully out one of our existing Officers. There is extensive
documentary evidence for the events in this case, and I believe this will be the subject of a
separate complaint under the Clergy Discipline Measure. However, | am providing as an
exhibit the letter of complaint to the Chairman of the City of London Standards Committee
dated 21 June 2016 written by the President, Master and Committee of Portsoken Ward

Club, which was drafted by the Committee (explicitly excluding _

from the drafting).

8. I also wish to correct any false impression given that Portsoken Ward Club continued to
support or condone the “Community Play” or “Aldgate Community Events™ after Ms Jacquie
Campbell admitted Mr William Campbell-Taylor into the project, and in due course forced
out | 1o had been the representative of Portsoken Ward Club in the project
for the previous eighteen months before, and had spoken out about the failings of the project.
After this happened the Committee of the Ward Club terminated all collaboration with that
project. The Community Play/Aldgate Community Events project has participation from
very few local residents in Portsoken, despite the large amounts of public money that have
been spent on it for limited benefit to our people. I can also comment personally as a
longstanding resident, that in years gone by the senior City of London Officers used to
understand and were with our community and its needs rather than driven by personal
ambition, but sadly things have changed.

9. We are close and tight community, and we are most aware how over years Mr Campbell-
Taylor has either himself bullied opponents, or used others, like his “case worker”, Bryn
Phillips, who was convicted for violence, to threaten local people. I was present when the
allegations of bullying and harassment of local people by Mr Campbell-Taylor’s campaign
team during the 2017 Aldermanic Election were raised and discussed during the Election
Wardmote in December, and Ms || llchallenged Mr Campbell-Taylor about his
behaviour in public. I am fearful for the safety and well-being of my neighbours and
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